## CATHERINE WEST MP

## Member of Parliament for Hornsey and Wood Green

Dr Josephine Sauvage
Chair of Islington CCG
2nd Floor
Laycock Professional Development Centre (PDC)
Laycock Street
London
N1 1TH

24 April 2018

Dear Dr Sauvage,

Re: LUTS Clinic at Whittington Hospital

We are writing to you regarding the Lower Urinary Tract Symptoms (LUTS) clinic at the Whittington Hospital.

We welcome the recent decision by the Board of the Whittington Hospital to re-open this clinic for new patient referrals. This is a really important step towards restoring this crucial health service to members of our communities.

We understand that the re-opening of the LUTS clinic is dependent upon conditions set by the CCG, including but not limited to:

- The admittance of a maximum of two new patients per week.
- New referrals can only be made by consultants not GPs.
- Existing GP referrals must be re-approved by a consultant.
- Referrals made more than 6 months ago must be renewed by a consultant.

We are deeply concerned that this specification does not effectively address the considerable backlog of patients that has resulted from the clinic's long term closure to new patients. Indeed, we fear it may well exacerbate the problem of patient waiting times, causing further distress to our constituents.

The limit of only two new patients per week is of particular concern- we would be keen to know how these two patients would be selected from a much larger pool of those suffering with recurring UTIs.

We understand that the four conditions set by the CCG and outlined above were not included in the Royal College of Physicians' recommendations report. It would be most helpful if you could confirm whether this is the case, and if so for what reasons did the CCG feel these four conditions were necessary.

Finally, please could you respond to the concerns we have outlined in this letter.

We look forward to hearing from you.

allerine West

Kind regards,

Catherine West MP

Member of Parliament for Hornsey & Wood Green

Bob Blackman MP

Member of Parliament for Harrow East

Rt Hon Jeremy Corbyn MP

Member of Parliament for Islington North

Rt Hon Emily Thornberry MP

Member of Parliament for Islington South & Finsbury

House of Commons, London SW1A oAA Tel: 020 7219 6141 Email: catherine.west.mp@parliament.uk www.catherinewest.org.uk Twitter: @CatherineWest1



Rt Hon Dame Caroline Spelman MP Member of Parliament for Meriden

Mark Prisk MP

Member of Parliament for Hertford and Stortford

Helen Hayes MP

Member of Parliament for Dulwich & West Norwood

Rt Hon Stephen Crabb MP

Member of Parliament for Preseli Pembrokeshire

Vicky Foxcroft MP

Member of Parliament for Lewisham Deptford

Pauline Latham MP

Member of Parliament for Mid Derbyshire

Stella Creasy MP

Member of Parliament for Walthamstow

Rt Hon Mark Lancaster MP

Member of Parliament for Milton Keynes North

Mike Freer MP

Member of Parliament for Finchley & Golders Green

Bambos Charalambous MP

Member of Parliament for Enfield Southgate

Rt Hon Harriet Harman QC MP

Member of Parliament for Camberwell & Peckham

Dr Rosena Allin-Khan MP

Member of Parliament for Tooting

Virendra Sharma MP

Member of Parliament for Ealing Southall

Matt Rodda MP

Member of Parliament for Reading East